

NEWSLETTER



Dear Parents and Carers.

The penultimate week of this half term has whizzed by with lots more enthusiastic learning and other inspiring opportunities for our children once again. As part of their science topic this term, Year 1 had a very exciting trip to Marwell Zoo. While they were there, they looked at similarities and differences between the different animal groups. The children were amazing, coping very well with the rain and lots of walking! Well done Year 1! Our Year 6 girls have absolutely done us proud this week and have been crowned Portsmouth Schools Champions – what an amazing achievement! Finally, a big thank you to those parents that were able to come in and enjoy the children's fantastic artwork on Thursday afternoon for our Black History Month Art Event.

Next Week

Date	Event	
21 st	Rickman Geography Trip to Southsea (am)	
	New Entrants Open Afternoon - 1.30pm – 3.30pm	
22 nd	Thompson Geography Trip to Southsea (am)	
	Parents Evening - 3.30pm – 7pm	
23 rd	Elba Geography Trip to Southsea (am)	
24 th	Parents Evening - 3.30pm – 7pm	
28 th – 1 st Nov	Half term holiday	

Flu Immunisations

The Solent School Aged Immunisation Team will be visiting the school on **Tuesday 26th November 2024** and **Wednesday 27th November 2024** to deliver the National Flu Immunisation Programme to children from Reception to Year 6. An email was sent to your registered email today with details on how to provide your e-consent online, so please look out for this information. If you have not received this email please contact the school office. If you have any problems completing the consent form online, please contact the Portsmouth Immunisation Team on tel: 0300 123 5074.

Arrangements for Parents Evening

Please enter the school site via the main pedestrian entrance gates on Copnor Road and proceed to:

Year Group	Entrance & Exit Door
EYFS, Year 1 & Year 2	Key Stage 1 Hall door
Year 3	Year 3 Stairwell door (normal Y3 Entrance)
Year 4, 5 & 6	Key Stage 2 Hall door

You are very welcome and encouraged to bring your child with you to your appointment.

Head and Deputies of Houses

I am delighted to announce the names of the children who are this year's Heads and Deputies of our four houses. Huge congratulations to them and I know that they will be amazing in their new roles.

	Alliance	Warrior	Victory	Mary-Rose
Head	Amelia	Maddison	Scarlett	Miles
Deputy	Willow	Iris & Phoebe	Zahra	Beth & Alfie

This week's winning house is:

Mary Rose	Victory	Alliance	Warrior
2375	1124	1731	1274

Congratulations to Mary Rose who are currently in the lead.

Congratulations also to our new TTRS champions

TTRS Champions	Theo	Jacob
----------------	------	-------

Reading Ambassadors



Introducing, Copnor Primary's newly appointed Reading Ambassadors:

Amber, Erin, Darcy, Taliah-Mai, Florrie and Theresa

We will be learning more about their new roles in school over the upcoming weeks as they introduce themselves personally in our newsletter and help to promote a love of reading.

School Council



The freshly elected school council have recently held their first meeting of the year. They arrived full of fantastic suggestions of ways to support their peers and to help improve our school further.

Congratulations to all those children below, who were voted into their positions by their peers. We look forward to seeing your new initiatives in school as the year progresses.

Year Group	Class	School Councillor	Vice-councillor
1	Adeola	Kayla	Elliott
	Field	Nico	Fintan
	Gravett	Winnie	Daisy
2	Steadman	Zara	Sam
	Simmonds	Eathlyn	Lola
	Jenkins	Grace	Riley
3	Adele	Harvey	Samuel
	Sheeran	Penelope	Tyler
	Murs	Darla	Woody

4	Thompson	Aylo	Jude
	Rickman	Logan	Skye
	Elba	Jude	Ivy M
5	Peake	Florrie	Vlad
	Hawking	Amber	Max
	Franklin	George	Erin
6	Hussain	Leo	Fletcher
	Roots		Max
	Berry	Phoebe	Jack

Congratulations to....

Albie Lee

Albie achieved gold and bronze medal positions in his gymnastics competition he attended with his men's gymnastics squad on Sunday 13th October.

This was a massive achievement for Albie as he broke his wrist just 10 weeks ago!

This was a massive achievement for Albie as he broke his wrist just 10 weeks ago! He is, quite rightly, very proud of himself as are we! Thank you for sharing such an amazing achievement with us all. A HUGE well-done Albie!



The U11 Girls' Football Team



Portsmouth Schools U11 Girls' Cup Winners – a huge congratulations to the incredible girls from Copnor who have been crowned Portsmouth Schools Champions! After a full afternoon of fierce competition against 15 other schools, our girls showed heart, skill and determination to come out on top. Storming through the group stage, winning 6 out of 7 matches, dominating the quarter and semifinals, facing a nail-biting final against a strong Court Lane Junior's side they then secured the coveted title with a 3-1 victory. What a performance! Well-done girls and big thank you to Mr Ball and Mr Richardson for your training and support of the team.

Black History Month Art Event

As part of Black History Month, every child at Copnor has been learning about an inspiring black artist. They have then been using their chosen artist's style of art to inspire their own amazing piece of artwork. Thank you to all those parents and carers that were able to come and share in the children's successes. I think that you will agree that the children have admirably risen to the challenge of replicating their chosen artist's work.















Golden Child

1

I am delighted to share the names of this week's Golden Children they are:

Year Group	Class	Golden Child
EYFS	Rosen	Arthur
	Hart	Mollie-Ann
	Donaldson	Blossom
	Adeola	
1	Field	Nico
	Gravett	Daisy
	Steadman	Lillie
2	Simmonds	Ella
	Jenkins	Oscar
	Adele	Tate
3	Sheeran	Meer
	Murs	Alexa
4	Thompson	Annabelle
	Rickman	Cooper
	Elba	Beulah
	Peake	Harrison
5	Hawking	Annabelle
	Franklin	Sophia
6	Hussain	Jayden
	Roots	Dolly
	Berry	Zoey

EYFS/KS1/KS2 have all been recognised as someone who understands the importance of including others

The Pompey Pirates



A small group of Year 5 children have been attending Pompey Pirates every week so far this year, which is a programme designed to develop writers and readers. This term, their first project is around becoming a published



author. The young pirates get to let their imaginations run wild as they work on crafting and polishing their own short story. Their finished tales of treasure, trials and adventure on the high seas are collated and published into a collection of short stories. Watch this space to read their stories!

Reading in class will continue...

Don't forget that 'Reading in class' will continue every **Wednesday** between **8.35** am and **8.55** am. It is lovely to see so many parents and children reading together. We look forward to welcoming you back in again after half term.



Basketball Opportunities



If you are looking for a little Saturday night outing, then how about a trip to watch and support the Portsmouth Force basketball team play at Ravelin Sports Centre?

In exciting news for the school, Portsmouth Force Basketball Club are hoping to start a basketball club for years 5 & 6 after half term. More details to follow.

Keeping our children safe online

Continuing our sharing of the informative posters from #WakeUpWednesday, National Online Safety. Please take the time to read through all the tips that will help to ensure that your children are safe online.



Wishing any parents or carers that may be running in this Sunday's Great South Run all the best. Hopefully, the predicted weather forecast won't making the running too treacherous! I look forward to seeing the children all back in school for our final week before the half term break.

Matt Johnson Headteacher